DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL

A Parish Council Meeting was held on Tuesday 14th October 2014 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT  Cllrs. Leggate (Chairman), Alexander, Coates-Smith, Hare, Loveridge, Reeve, Smith, Tooze, 2 members of the public attended.
10.01
APOLOGIES.  Received from Cllr Butler.
10.02
DECLARATION OF INTEREST. Cllr Tooze declared an interest in the planning application for the caravan site, Mill Hill Farm.
10.03
MINUTES. 

1. All councillors were in possession of a copy of the minutes of the last meeting. It was agreed that there had been 3 votes against the planning application on land at rear of Aisthorpe and this should be corrected. The minutes were duly passed and signed. A copy of the minutes for the public notice boards were also signed.


2. There were no matters arising from the minutes
 10.04
PLANNING

1. Caravan Park, Mill Hill Farm – Increase site pitches from 70 to 96.   No Objection.

2. The Spinney, Hinton Rd - 1½  storey side extension.   No Objection.
3. Darsham House, Wash Lane – Erection of wood chip shelter in walled garden area.   No Objection.
 10.05
FINANCE

1. A review of the Financial Risk Assessment was made. This was approved without change.


2. 1st Draft of budget for 2015 – 2016 was presented to Cllrs and approved.


3. Payment of £386.88 for Grit Bins was approved.


4. Payment of £23.98 to the Clerk for printing paper was approved.

10.06
 The Chairman gave a report on a  meeting with SCDC re Consultation for Local Plan Document – Physical Limit Boundary etc, which was attended by himself and Cllrs Coates-Smith  and Alexander. This was fully discussed and it was agreed that Darsham Parish Council should recommend that there be no change in the physical limits boundary for The Street and surrounding roads. It was proposed that a second physical limits boundary be considered around the station, Granary Cottages (but not their gardens in order to discourage back fill) and the old steading on the west side of the A12 (south of the station) if flooding was not considered a problem. With regard to the conservation area, the Parish Council is happy with the present boundary, but recommended that the Glebe field, Wash Lane be designated an “Area to be Protected from Development (AP28)".
10.07
The clerk reported that Network Rail were planning to install a barrier crossing on Willow Marsh Lane. The Council made no comment.
10.8
PROGRESS REPORTS.

County Cllr Gower gave an update on Broadband and Sizewell. He confirmed that Darsham PC fully supported the proposed car park at the rear of the Station. District Cllr Slater reported that charges would be made by planners for pre planning advice in future, confirmed the council offices would move in about 18 months and spoke on the District Council boundary changes. Cllr Smith reported that the electric pump in the bore hole was not working and the installer had offered to share the costs of a new improved pump. Cllr Smith to enquire about any guarantee on the existing pump and then the matter would be fully discussed at the next meeting. Cllr Smith also reported that several offers of trees for the community orchard had been received. A planting day in November to be arranged.
10.09
CLERKS REPORT. The clerk had received an invite for a representative to attend an open evening at St Elizabeth’s Hospice. Nobody available to attend.
10.10
ANY OTHER BUSINESS.

Arrangement were made for the coffee morning on Saturday 8th November run by the council in aid of the British Legion.

Cllr Loveridge complained that bins were often left out all week causing a danger to traffic. Item to be placed in the Fisherman.

The Chairman reported that he had received the resignation of the Clerk / RFO who has given 4 months notice. A new clerk to be sought to start in February 2015. 
The council extended its best wishes to Cllr Hare after his recent health issues.

10.11
DATE OF NEXT MEETING. Tuesday 11th November 2014 at 7.30pm. 
The meeting ended at  9:00pm.
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